
 

Spring is here at last – and there’s no better place than our area to witness it!   As a 
young lad I used to love ‘roaming’ the lanes and fields between Salcombe and 
Kingsbridge, marvelling at the beauty of a secluded wood filled with bluebells, daises, 
daffodils and primroses.   There’s nothing like lying in a grassy field looking up at the 
blue sky listening to the birds and bees in the warm sun.  It feels timeless!   
Although there’s much we can complain about and question, I believe there’s no 
question about what God intended for us to enjoy through His creation. 

There’s plenty going on in the next few weeks … 

On Thursday afternoon, June 6th at 1.30-3.00pm we are starting a 
‘coffee after lunch’ session every first Thursday of the month at the 
Chapel for anyone who feels a bit stuck in doors. If you are 
housebound then please give us a ring on 560168 and we can 
arrange to pick you up and take you back.  It’s simply a time to meet 
up with people in the village and share some time together. 

We’re also planning to run a holiday club that will run for five 
mornings from Monday, July 29th until Friday, 2nd August.  The club 
will be packed full of games, quizzes, jokes, art & craft and much 
more … a fantastic time for ages 7-14 year olds!  Look out for the 
posters around the village. 

We also hope to open doors for all young adults who are budding 
artists and wish to get their artwork known.  If you have artistic 
abilities – may be some sketches or paintings - then please let us 
know by contacting us on 560168.  Dates to be announced and 
advertised locally. 

 
Don’t forget that we’re up at the village hall car park most Friday Evenings, 8pm (often 
with the Spiritulized bus) for hot chocolate and bickies.  It’s also our 198th birthday on 
June 9th at 10.30am with Rev Tim Smith from Hele Baptist Church – everyone welcome! 

Have a great Summer and plenty of time to enjoy God’s creation! 

Rev Tim Skillman 


